
 
 

STATEWIDE ARTICULATION AND TRANSFER COUNCIL 
Virtual via Zoom 

Tuesday, September 22, 2020 ● 1:00 pm 
– Minutes –  

 
Roll Call 
Statewide Articulation Transfer Council Present - Matthew Lee, Chair, Jeannine Kahn, UL System LSU; Rene 
Cintron, LCTCS; James Ammons, SUS; Kenya Messer, LAICU 
Board of Regents’ Staff Present - Janet Newhall; Susannah Craig; LeAnn Detillier; Lupe Lamadrid, Cara Landry 
Absent – Ken Bradford, LDE 
 
Handouts: Agenda; Minutes from February 11th, 2019; ACT 536 – Legislation Summary Through 2014; 2019-20 Matrix  
 
Approval of Minutes. The SATC Committees unanimously voted to approve the minutes of the February 11th, 2019 
meeting. 
 
Review of SATC Charge 
Chair Matt Lee stated the SATC charge and opened the floor for discussion on how this Council will continue its work in 
the future. Rene Cintron stated that he would like to see the Council enhance the way students transfer between in-state 
institutions. He explained that with all the new technology that has developed since the creation of this Council, there is 
more opportunity for more automation. Chair Lee echoed Mr. Cintron’s sentiment and added that he would like to see a 
growth in online learning and transfer activity in the state. Mr. Cintron mentioned that there should be more reliance on 
PLA (Prior Learning Assessment). He spoke to developing and the transferring of a “comprehensive learning record”, 
which would include a student’s PLA, PLE (Prior Learning Experience) and non-credit earnings. Ms. Janet Newhall 
volunteered to do some research the best practices for the transferring of PLA and PLE.  
 
Transfer Articulation Matrix and Common Course Catalog 
A discussion centered around general education courses listed on the existing of articulation matrix and the need to now 
look at adding technical courses as well as JumpStart courses. Lupe Lamadrid stated that she would get in contact with 
LDOE to get a list of Jumpstart courses. This led to a discussion of a common course catalog. It was mentioned that it 
would be helpful and beneficial that all courses listed on the matrix have common/ correct CIP codes. Dr. Lamadrid said 
that she would get with the BoR IR staff to compile a list courses and their current CIP codes  
 
Other Business 
• Consideration of Council Chair – The Council unanimously voted for Matt Lee to remain as chairman.  
• Next Meeting – Cara Landry will send out a Doodle Poll and will email the Council once a concise day and time is 
secured.  


